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Dennis Milligan 230 State Capitol 

Auditor of State Little Rock, AR  72201 

State of Arkansas

www.auditor.ar.gov    ♦    (501)682-6030    ♦    info@auditor.ar.gov

April 6, 2023 

Larry Walther, Secretary 
Department of Finance and Administration 
1509 West 7th Street, Room 401 
Little Rock, AR 72201 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

Since taking office, I have communicated monthly with the leadership of the Arkansas General 
Assembly regarding the expense budget of the Trial Judges and the District Judge Travel budget.  
As of April 1, 2023: 

Of the $400,000.00 appropriated for Trial Judge Expenses, $175,959.30 has been spent, leaving 
$224,040.70 remaining in that line item.  This breaks down to 44% used and 56% remaining, with 
three (3) months or 25% of the fiscal year left. 

Of the $60,000.00 appropriated for District Judge Travel Expenses, $47,902.06 has been spent, 
leaving $12,097.94 remaining in that line item.  This breaks down to 80% used and 20% 
remaining, with three (3) months or 25% of the fiscal year left. 

As you can see, spending from the District Judge Travel Expenses line item could result in a 
funding shortfall prior to fiscal year-end. Their average is about $6,666.67 per month. I request an 
additional $15,000.00, raising the appropriation level to $75,000.00, in hopes the additional funds 
will cover their expenses for the remainder of the fiscal year. 

If you or the General Assembly have any questions and/or concerns about the status of either line 
item, my office will gladly provide you with any financial records you might need.  However, 
questions about specific expenditures may be best directed to the Administrative Office of the 
Courts, or the specific judge at issue. 

Sincerely, 

Dennis Milligan 
Auditor of State 

BA: 0059
Func Area: CNST
FC: 009
Fund: MCF5900
CI: 590:00:46
Amt: $15,000
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MARK LOWERY 
TREASURER OF STATE 

STATE OF ARKANSAS 

500 Woodlane, Suite 220  Little Rock, AR  72201 
Telephone (501) 682-5888 

April 11, 2023 

Larry Walther, Secretary  
Department of Finance and Administration 
1509 West 7th Street, Suite 401 
Little Rock, AR 72201 

Dear Secretary Walther, 

The Arkansas State Treasury is submitting a request for an additional appropriation for 
the city sales and use tax funds, TSU6900, 2ME, my office administers. Due to higher than 
anticipated economic activity by our cities, we need to increase the cap for the amount my office 
is able to return.  

Based upon our forecasting, the Treasury is seeking an additional $50 million for cities in 
FY2023. As you know, this would only be increasing the authorized amount we are able to 
return and would only be done if the cities generated that amount. This is not an increase in 
general revenues nor increased spending from state funds. These are sales and use tax receipts 
generated by the cities needing to be returned once collected by the Department of Finance and 
Administration.  

Thank you, 

Eric Munson, Chief Deputy Treasurer, Arkansas State Treasury 

Wil Cheatham, Chief of Staff, Arkansas State Treasury 

BA: 0069
Func Area: CNST
FC: 2ME
Fund: TSU6900
CI: 511:00:14
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State of Arkansas 

Governor Sarah Huckabee Sanders 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

COL. MIKE A. HAGAR 

Secretary 

April 11, 2023 

Larry W. Walther, Secretary 

1 State Police Plaza Drive 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72209 

Office: (501) 618-8235 

Department of Finance and Administration 

Office of the Secretary 

1509 West 7th Street, Suite 401 

Little Rock, AR 72203-3278 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

The Arkansas Department of Public Safety - Arkansas Crime Information Center is requesting 

appropriation authorized under Section 33 of Act 199 of 2022, in the amount of $336. This 

appropriation will be utilized to return remaining federal funds that were obtained through sales tax 

rebates. 

If there are any questions, please contact John Smith at 501-682-2749. 

Business Area: 

Functional Area: 

Funds Center: 

Fund: 

Commitment Item: 

Sincerely, 

John Smith 

Chief Financial Officer 

0990 

SFTY 

X50 

FAC1905 

510:00:04 

BA: 0990

Func. Area: SFTY
FC: X50

Fund: FAC1905
CI: 510:00:04
dy

B.5

5



State of Arkansas 

Governor Sarah Huckabee Sanders 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 

COL. MIKE A. HAGAR 

Secretary 

April 11, 2023 

Larry W. Walther, Secretary 

1 State Police Plaza Drive 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72209 

Office: (501) 618-8235 

Department of Finance and Administration 

Office of the Secretary 

1509 West 7th Street, Suite 401 

Little Rock, AR 72203-3278 

Dear Secretary Walther: 

The Arkansas Department of Public Safety - Commission on Law Enforcement Standards & Training is 

requesting appropriation authorized under Section 33 of Act 199 of 2022, in the amount of $100,000. 

Contributing factors for this request include increased food, utility, and repair costs. This appropriation 

will be utilized to remedy those unanticipated impacts to the Division budget in the current fiscal year. 

If there are any questions, please contact John Smith at 501-682-2749. 

Business Area: 

Functional Area: 

Funds Center: 

Fund: 

Commitment Item: 

Sincerely, 

John Smith 

Chief Financial Officer 

0950 

SFTY 

172 

HUA3700 

502:00:02 

BA: 0950
Func. Area: SFTY 
FC: 172
Fund: HUA3700 
CI: 502:00:02
dy
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FY23
BA: 0620
Func. Area: ADMN
FC: 905M
Fund: MMV0300
CI: 590:00:46
Request: $4,000,000 
DS
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BA: 0620
Func. Area: ADMN 
FC: 2DX
Fund: SFP0000 
CI: 510:00:04 
Request: $2,500,000 
DS

B.11

11




